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Name changes questioned
College Council recommended on Tuesday that
proposed changes of most department names be
delayed until reorganization of the instructional
branch is complete. Council asked Interim
President Carter to respond on Feb. 6. In other
business, Council postponed indefinitely action on
the adding of a value statement to the college
logo. The Baden Company, a Eugene advertising
agency, urged creation of a modified logo without
a tagline. Council picked March 13 for an
afternoon-evening retreat to evaluate its progress
in participatory management.

Today
All day Opening of month-long exhibit on LCC

presidents and the Eugene Technical-
Vocational School, Library.
Valley River Center open house
informational meeting, Board Room.
Bill Mullin talks on small group and
video use in the classroom, CEN 421.

Video, "How to Take Essay Tests," runs
every 15 minutes until 4:00, CEN 310.
Writing workshop, "Honing Your Message:
Editing and Revising," CEN 476.
LCCEA all-faculty meeting, FOR 308.

11:30

1:00

1:00

2:30

2:30

In brief

Kelly McGean, SBDC instructor, has been
elected to the Board of Directors of Goodwill

Industries. ... Student Records and Veterans’

offices will operate with minimum staff tomorrow,
noon to 5 p.m., so staff may attend an inservice.
... Aimick Todd, ESL instructor, and Leslie

Rasor, ESL department head, have been selected
to a statewide English as a Second Language
curriculum committee. ... The Instructional

Support Staff Association meets tomorrow, 9 a.m.,
in the Board Room. ... Purchasing Director
Lloyd Rain is running for a seat on the Springfield
School Board in the March 27 election. ,,. With

more than 200 women showing up and wide TV
coverage, Jill Bradley of the Women’s Program
reports that Saturday’s "Women’s Day at Lane"
was well received and a big success. ... Diane
Dann, assistant director of Institutional

Advancement, will be part of a select panel
critiquing college promotional publications at an
AACJC sponsored conference in Portland on
Feb. 25. ... Don McNaughton, reference
librarian, is a Notary Public. You can find him in
the Library Mondays through Thursdays, 4 to 8
p.m., or call him at ext. 2359 or ext. 2355.

Serial levy to be discussed Tuesday
College Council’s Feb. 6 agenda includes
discussions on computing services, unit name
changes, sexual harassment, and a process for
examining the child care issue. A film on
leadership will be shown at 3:15 p.m., followed at
4 p.m. by a report on the March 27 serial levy
election. College Council meets in open session
Tuesday afternoons at 2:30 in the Board Room.

Let’s share

The American Management Association is
advertising several videotapes that may be of
interest to you. One is a new Tom Peters tape,
"Excellence in the Public Sector." Another is a

tape titled "Why Quality," which addresses the key
part every employee plays in delivering quality.
These tapes are expensive. If anyone has
reviewed, plans to purchase, or would like to
share in purchasing the tapes, please contact me
at ext. 2592.

— Diane Dann, Institutional Advancement.

Leave deadline approaching
The next deadline for professional short term
leave applications is Friday, Feb. 23. Deadlines
for the remainder of the academic year are:
March 30, April 27, and May 25.

Proposals must be approved and processed
before leave is taken. For information or

application forms, call Roxanne Flowerday or
Pat John in Study Skills, ext. 2439.

Party for Carter
A retirement party for Interim President Jack
Carter, who has been with Lane since 1966, will

be held on Thursday, Feb. 22. in the cafeteria.
The party begins at 3:30 p.m. with a special
program at 4:15 p.m. You are all invited.

Classified staff to meet

A general membership meeting of the LCCEF
(the classified union) is scheduled for Tuesday,
Feb. 13, noon and 5 p.m., in Forum 308. All
classified employees are encouraged to attend.

Some of us are like wheelbarrows—only useful
when pushed, and very easily upset.

QUOTE



News from the Marketing Council
Upcoming events, campaigns, important dates
February High school newsletter in schools.
February National Community College month.
Feb 10,11 College-wide open house at Valley

River Center.

Feb 11-17 Vocational Education Week.

Feb 11-

Mar 25

Closure

Financial Services office and counter will be

closed Thursday, Feb. 8, from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Ads

FOR SALE: HP-41c calculator packages and
peripherals, 6 different packages, 10 calculators in
all, prices range from $45 to $145, all packages are
in good working condition and sold "as is." For
details, see Bob Cudmore, Purchasing, ext. 2571.

FOR RENT: Mount Bachelor Village condo,

several weekends and spring break, sleeps 4,
$45 per night for 2 people, $55 per night for 4
people. Hazel Smith, formerly Math Department,
686-8114.

FOR SALE: Couch, cream colored background,
small gold design, good condition, $125. Also,
gold rocker-recliner, fair condition, $35. Carole
Carlson, Security & Auxiliary Svcs., ext. 0, or
485-7494.

FUND RAISER: Walkers, runners, and

swimmers wanted for "Womenspace Lap-a-thon"
Saturday, Feb. 24. Collect pledges for number of
laps completed in one hour. Be a participant or a
supporter. For details, contact Sue Thompson,
Health & P.E., ext. 2271, or 689-4487.

Ads on LTD buses promoting
spring term.

Feb 23-

Mar 25 Spring term TV advertising and
I^CC underwriting.
Requests for marketing funds due.
Spring term class schedule arrives
in homes.

Marketing Council meets.
Spring term registration begins.
Ad in Springfield News directed at
working people and promoting
spring term.
Ad in Register-Guard directed at
working people and promoting
spring term.
Ad in Oregon Emerald promoting
spring term.
Spring term classes begin.

Feb 23

Feb 28

Mar 2

Mar 7

Mar 10

Mar 13

Mar 19

Mar 26

Tell the expert about VRC
I plan to promote LCC’s Valley River Center
open house, Feb. 10 and 11, on KUGN’s "A^sk the
Expert" program. My next appearance is
Wednesday, Feb. 7, from 11:10 a.m. to noon.
Please contact me if you would like to participate
in the program or would like me to mention your
Valley River presentation, program, or display.
“ Jean Conklin, CIS, ext. 2297 or ext. 2802.

Rcnnissance Room
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OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Directory updates
Please make the following changes in your
1989-90 Staff Directory:
Page 26 Under INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS,

Change Pat Williams’ extension from
2178 to 2165.

Page 33 Under PRESIDENT’S OFFICE, add
2813 Ford, Shirlee; Title III Grant

Coordinator; CEN 401-A

Page 36 Under SOCIAL SCIENCE
DEPARTMENT, add 2813 Ford,

Shirlee; Title III Grant Coordinator;
CEN 401-A

Page 38 Under STUDENT HEALTH
SERVICES, change Pat Williams’
extension from 2665 to 2165.

Page 44 Column 1, add Ford, Shirlee; Soc.Sci./
Pres. Off., 2813.

Page 50 Column 2, change Pat Williams’
extension from 2665 to 2165.

If you have changes to the Staff Directory, send
them to The Daily, and we will publish them.

Hours: 11;30- 1:30 p.m.

Days: Tues., Wed., Thurs.
Reservations; Ext. 2697

Located in the Center Bldg.

for Feb. 6,7 & 8SPECIALS OF THE DAY

Includes: Mocktail, soup or salad, fresh bread and butter,
dessert. Beverage not included. S4.95

Tues. Feb. 6-

CHICKEN BREAST KIEV- A tender breast of chicken rolled

up with butter and herbs, then baked.

Wed. Feb. 7-

SNAPPER WITH LIME AND CORRIANDER- Served with black
beans and rice.

Thurs. Feb. 8-

BEEF CHUNGKIN- A taste of the Orient. Served with
fried rice.

Or try one of our regular menu items:

OREGON SHRIMP PICK-UP- A mouth watering blend of baby shrimp,
Cheddar cheese and cream cheese, delicately seasoned and broiled
on a sour dough muffin, topped with bacon. Served v/ith a fresh
fruit cup.

S4.95
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Program spotlights women composers
Works by lesser known women composers will be
performed tomorrow, Feb. 6, at 7 p.m. in the
choir room of the Performing Arts Theatre.
"Women Composers Through the Centuries"
features work by Francesca Caccini, the first
woman to write an opera, Clara Schumann, the
wife of Robert Schumann, and nine other

composers from the 17th, 18th, 19th, and 20th
centuries. The lives of the composers will be
explored along with their music.
"Women Composers Through the Centuries" is

funded by a grant from the Oregon Committee
for the Humanities, an affiliate of the National

Endowment for the Arts, and sponsored by
Women in Music International and LCC’s

Women’s Program. The recital/lecture is free and
open to the public.

Open letter from the Board
On behalf of the Board of Education, we would like to

commend the efforts of everyone involved in making the

recent Legislative Forum so successful.

The three hour session was well-organized and

well-executed. The format used to discuss the complex

issues of access, work force and literacy worked extremely

well. The cross section of participants, which included

community leaders in government and industry, legislators,

college personnel, board members and students, were able

to provide input on these issues. The format also

crystallized key aspects of these issues to focus on when

planning our legislative strategy for next year’s session.

The success of the event merely reflects the high caliber

of the many dedicated faculty, staff, students and

administrators who were involved in the planning and

facilitating of this meeting. Special thanks to Larry

Warford, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts and the College

Legislative Task Force. We would also like to thank the

Culinary Arts students who prepared the attractive and
delicious hors d’oeuvres. Grants committee reactivated

The college has recently adopted a viable grant
process and convened a group to identify and
apply for outside funding. The reactivated Grants
Steering Committee is chaired by Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement. Other members are

Steve Barton, KLCC; Linda DeWitt, Financial

Aid; Bill Kyker, Financial Services; and Bob Way,
Cooperative Work Experience. The committee
will hold its first meeting Wednesday, Feb. 7,
from 10 to 11 a.m. in CEN 310. If you have ideas
about grantsmanship, call Dann at ext. 2592.

Hopefully, the outcome of this forum, and others like it

conducted at other Oregon community colleges, will pay off

with increased support of community coUege programs and

services in the future. Again, kudos on a job well done!

Martin LewisLarry Perry
Pat Riggs Cindy Weeldreyer

Serial levy on Council agenda
Scott Carpenter of LCC Advocates will discuss
the March 27 serial levy election at tomorrow’s
College Council meeting. His presentation begins
at 4 p.m. in the Board Room. All interested staff
are encouraged to attend. The Financial Aid Office will operate with

minimum staff today and tomorrow while staff
attend inservice. The information counter will

close both days from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m."LCC Today" has a new look
With new personnel and new set, "LCC Today"
takes on a fresh look this week. Mary Klacsan
debuts as on-camera host. Klacsan is a student in

the Mass Communications Department. Gina
Walker, a student in BroadcastA^isual Design and
Production, takes over as the show’s director.

The new studio set was constructed by Michael
Maze and his students in the Advanced Electronic

Studio Production class.

Klacsan’s guests this week on "LCC Today" are
Maze, coordinator of the Media Center, and

Joyce Kofford, who will talk about the Valley
River Center open house. Check local TCI Cable
channel 35 listings for days and times.

Meeting set for part-time Instructors
An information session for part-time instructors is
set for Thursday, Feb. 8, at 3:30 p.m. in the Board
Room. Topics to be covered are: insurance,
workload, summer school, PERS and sick leave,

salary schedule, LCC Education Association,
professional development leave, and the latest
contract changes. For more information, contact
Cheryl Kempner, Study Skills, ext. 2439.

Thank you
Hugs and kisses to all my friends at LCC who sent
flowers, cards, prayers, and condolences in
memory of my mother. You love and support
helped a great deal. I’m twice blessed with
friends like you. — Sally Wilson, IRP&E.

Classified group to meet
The Communications Committee of LCCEF

meets Thursday, Feb. 8, noon to 1 p.m. in PE 214.



Ads

FOR SALE: Campfire Girls candy, almond roca,
carmel nut clusters, mint patties, $3/box. Lorri
Cochrane, Adult Education, ext. 2252, or
726-2252.

FUND RAISER: Fight heart disease by donating
to the American Heart Association by Feb. 15.
Make checks payable to AHA. For more
information, contact Cherril Hemminger,
Admissions, ext. 2882, or 746-5090. Thank you

for your help.

HOUSE WANTED; Rental house or duplex,
near U of O, Southeast, or South Eugene, prefer
$400 - $500 range, must accept dog, by mid-
February. David Welsh, SBDC, ext. 2255, or
485-2855.

FOR SALE: Airline ticket, San Francisco to

Eugene, Feb. 19, late afternoon, $75. Vicki
Levine, Study Sldlls, ext. 2439, or 345-8344.

WANTED: Transition to Success program needs
two 4-drawer file cabinets, donation or loan.

Charlene Maclean or Patsy Raney, Women’s
Program, ext. 2837.

FOR SALE: HP-41c calculator packages and
peripherals, 6 different packages, 10 calculators
in all, prices range from $45 to $145, all packages
are in good working condition and sold "as is."
For details, contact Bob Cudmore, Purchasing,
ext. 2571.

FOR RENT: Mount Bachelor Village condo,
several weekends and spring break, sleeps 4,
$45 per night for 2 people, $55 per night for 4
people. Hazel Smith, formerly Math Department,
686-8114.

FOR SALE: Couch, cream colored background,
small gold design, good condition, $125. Also,
gold rocker-recliner, fair condition, $35. Carole
Carlson, Security & Auxiliary Svcs., ext. 0, or
485-7494.

A success story
After ary separation from my former husband, I
needed to gain skills and confidence so that I
could get a job to support myself and my two
children. I couldn’t see any possible way that I
could go to college until, while shopping at Valley
River Center last February, I spoke to people at
the LCC open house. They showed me the light
at the end of the tunnel. With little money, and

on pure faith, I started school in March. I’m still
enrolled and taking classes to prepare myself to
enter the nursing program. Thanks so much.
- Linda Fiske, student.

Blood donors wanted

The Lane Memorial Bloodmobile will be parked
outside the snack bar area of the cafeteria on

Friday, Feb. 9, from noon to 3 p.m., to collect
blood from volunteer donors. Because of the

flu epidemic current blood supplies are low. If
you’re healthy, please consider donating a pint.
Refreshment will be provided to donors. Call
Student Health Services, ext. 2665, to make an

appointment.

Counselor helps with
drug abuse problems
Harvey Bond, a trained and certified drug
counselor, is available to meet with staff who

may have a drug or alcohol problem. You can
contact him in Apprenticeship 215A, ext. 2178.
All meetings are strictly confidential.

Planning to add dependents?
Dependents may be added to your insurance
coverage within the first 30 days of marriage,
birth, or adoption. If they are not added at that
time, you must wait until open enrollment. If you
have insurance questions, contact Marie Nelson,
Personnel Services, ext. 2590.

Job opportunities
● Administrative assistant/computer applications.
Mechanics, administrative assistant m, open to
Mechanics Department employees only, closes
Feb. 7.

● Accounting clerk, Foodservices, cashier HI,
closes Feb. 9.

● Carpenter, Campus Services, carpenter I, closes
Feb. 9.

● Vending machine attendant, Foodservices,
clerk III, closes Feb. 12.

● Secretary, President’s Office, secretary III,
closes Feb. 12. This is not a LCCEF position
and does not include benefits.
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Faculty members participating in
national conference

Several LCC instructors have prominent roles in
the "Student’s Success Strategies Fifth Annual
Conference" this week in Portland. Maxine

Frauman, ESL, served on the conference planning
committee. Sharon Sandgathe, Study Skills, will
present a two-hour program on cooperative
learning on Friday. Dennis Clark, LEAP, and
Patti Jackson, ABE, will lead roundtable

discussions on Thursday and Friday. The theme
of this year’s conference is "empowering students
for 2001."

Grants committee meets today
The recently re-formed Grants Steering
Committee meets today, 10 a.m., in the Teaching
Learning Center, CEN 310. The committee is
made up of Diane Dann, Steve Barton, Linda
DeWitt, Bill Kyker, Bob Way, and David Keebler.

Lefsgoto the hoop
On Saturday, Feb. 17, the Athletic Department
will host LCC staff members and spouses at a
home basketball game against Mt. Hood
Community College. All LCC staff will receive a
coupon at the door, which can be redeemed at the
concession stand for a free bag of popcorn and a
pop. The women’s team tips off at 6 p.m., the
men’s at 8 p.m. For further information, call the
Athletic Department, ext. 2215.

Grants alert

Listed below are deadlines for applying for
upcoming federal grants. The numbers following
the program refer to the pages in The Guide to
Federal Assistance, which details the program.
The guide is in the Grant Resource Library in the
Faculty Resource Room on the mezzanine level
of the Library.
March

Welcome aboard

● Bridget McDonagh has joined the Personnel
Services Office staff as recruitment and

information assistant. She comes to us from the

Bookstore. Please stop by and say "hello."
- Rose Holeman, Personnel Services.

● Gerald Jansen and David Hall have joined the

counseling staff of the Small Business
Development Center. Jansen will specialize in
computers, software, accounting, and finance;
Hall in manufacturing, sales, and marketing.
SBDC provides free counseling to Lane County
small businesses.

Postsecondary Drug Prevention Program,
project dissemination. D69.
Summer Seminars in the Humanities for

College Teachers. M81.
Arts in Education, implementation. Mill.
FIPSE, lectures. D71.

High School Equivalency Program, migrants.
D127.

College Assistance, migrant program. D128.
NEA Literature, fiction/poetry/creative
nonfiction. M105.

Postsecondaiy Education Support for Indians.

1

1

1

2

2

2

5

Faculty programs set
The Teaching Learning Center has arranged two
special presentations for faculty. On Wednesday,
Feb. 14, Social Science Instructor Bill Burrows

will present a program on humor and props in the
classroom. On Wednesday, Feb. 21, Loretta Plaa,
Health Occupations, will lead a discussion on
nutrition and cooking. Both programs begin at
2 p.m. Watch The Daily for sites. Any questions?
Call Julie Baker, ext. 2160.

15

L2.

NEA Visual Arts, works on paper. Ml 13.
Educational Personnel Training, Drug-Free
Schools. D67.

Public Humanities Projects. M61.
Postsecondary Drug Prevention Program,
student network. D69.

15

16

16

23

Parnell looking for special stories
AACJC President Dale Parnell will be the guest

speaker at LCC’s spring graduation ceremonies.
He would like to hear about graduates from the
class of ’90 who have overcome obstacles to reach

their goals. He wants to introduce them and tell
their stories. If you can identity possible heroes
or heroines, call Larry Romine, Institutional
Advancement, ext. 2302.

Financial Services office and counter

will be closed tomorrow, Feb. 8,
from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Classified group to meet
The Executive Council of the Lane Community
College Employees Federation (the classified
union) will meet tomorrow, Feb. 8, at noon in
Library Room 316.



Thank you
Thanks to everyone for making the first Women’s
Day on campus a huge success. More than 200
women attended, and feedback was uniformly
positive. Many people contributed to this success.
Thanks to Margie Holland, Jean Conklin, Anita
Overton, and Karen Schwartzrock for presenting
workshops; all the vocational department staff
who conducted program visits; the students from
Women’s Center staff. Student Associates, and

Student Ambassador Program who helped the day
go smoothly; Foodservices for great refreshments;
and custodial staff for speedy set up. A special
thanks to Edna Kennel, Loreta Pritchard, and the

staff of Printing and Graphics.
- Kate Barry, Jill Bradley, Women’s Program.

FOR SALE: Full size mattress and box spring,

$50 or best offer. Also, queen size mattress and
box spring, $60 or best offer. Also, full size Holly
wood bed frame, $10. Also, pole lamp, $10.
Barbara Myrick, Perf. Arts, ext. 2650 or 2209.

FUND RAISER: March 1 is Daffodil Day at LCC
for the Lane County Chapter of The American
Diabetes Association. Proceeds from sales go to
diabetes research, education, and detection.

Please place your orders early. Don’t plan to buy
flowers at the last minute because we will order

only enough for those who place orders. Orders
go to growers by Feb. 10. Daffodils will be ready
for pick up on March 1 between 10 a.m. and
2 p.m. in the cafeteria. Daffodils are $2 for a
bunch of 10. To order, call Sally Wilson, IRP&E,
ext. 2576, or 683-5203 evenings.

FREE FIREWOOD: Hardwood and cedar

rounds, u-haul, in exchange for brush hauling.
Jerry Ross, Data Processing, 343-5651.

FUND RAISER: Fight heart disease by donating
to the American Heart Association by Feb. 15.
Make checks payable to AHA. For information,
contact Cheiril Hemminger, Admissions, ext.
2882, or 746-5090. Thank you for your help.

Forum to explore new courses,
programs
All staff are invited to the Curriculum Idea Forum

Monday, Feb. 12, at 1:30 p.m. in the Board Room.
On the agenda will be new course ideas in
Human Development (understanding dysfunc
tional families, understanding addictive behavior),
in Social Science (alcohol and drug use, misuse,
and addiction), and in Science (changing
Anatomy & Physiology from a two-term to a
three-term course). New program ideas include
an alcohol and drug option to the community
service program under Social Science, and a
nospitality program under industrial Technology.

HOUSE WANTED: Rental house or duplex,
near U of O, Southeast, or South Eugene, prefer
$400 - $500 range, must accept dog, by mid-
February. David Welsh, SBDC, ext. 2255, or
485-2855.

FOR SALE: Airline ticket, San Francisco to

Eugene, Feb. 19, late afternoon, $75. Vicki
Levine, Study Sldlls, ext. 2439, or 345-8344.

WANTED: Transition to Success program needs
two 4-drawer file cabinets, donation or loan.

Charlene Maclean or Patsy Raney, Women’s
Program, ext. 2837.

FOR SALE: HP-41c calculator packages and
peripherals, 6 different packages, 10 calculators in
all, prices range from $45 to $145, all in good
working condition and sold "as is." For details,
contact Bob Cudmore, Purchasing, ext. 2571.

Some faculty evaluations due soon
Faculty comprehensive evaluations for 1989-90

for all probationary faculty employees are due to
Personnel Services by 5 p.m., Thursday, March 1.
If you have misplaced your list of probationary
faculty employees, or if you cannot meet the
March 1 deadline, please notify Germaine Mock,
ext. 2283, otherwise notices of intent not to rehire
could be sent in error.

Disney recruiters in town
Recruiters from Disneyland will be on the U of O
campus Monday and Tuesday, Feb. 12 and 13,
interviewing job applicants for the 1990 Summer
College Program at Disneyland. To obtain an
interview, applicants must attend an informational
session Feb. 12 at 7 p.m. in the Walnut Room.
Interviews will be held Feb. 13. For more info,
contact Willie Kealoha, FTP, ext. 2531.
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Ads

FOR SALE: ’89 Diamondback Ascent EX

mountain bike, upgraded components, $400 or
best offer. Dan Welton, Mass Communications,
ext. 2473, or 683-9240.

COMPUTER EQUIPMENT: Available to any
department on campus, 2 complete Apple El
systems plus a large amount of software. Bob
Vogel, Electronics, ext. 2460.
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Northwest women in the spotlight
LCC’s Women's Program, with a grant from the
Oregon Committee for Humanities, will present
"Abigail and Others: The Northwest Women" on
Thursday, Feb. 15, from noon to 1 p.m. in the
Performing Arts Theater. The one-woman
historical drama stars Jane Van Boskirk. The

play highlights the lives of suffragist Abigail Scott
Duniway, pioneer Elizabeth Smith, and dance hall
hostess Ada Isaacs Mencken. All staff are

welcome to this free show.

Today
11;30-

Financial Services closed.

LCCEF Executive Committee meets,

Library 316.
Multi-Cultural Center social hour, CEN 409.

Writing workshop, "Knowing What You
Mean by Seeing \^at You Say," CEN 476.
Slide show/lecture by painter Cody
Bustamente, FOR 308.

Information session for part-time faculty.
Board Room.

1:00

noon

1:30

2:30

2:30

3:00

Thank you
Angie Tretnoff worked with me for half an hour
beyond her normal work time to help me prepare
1000 envelopes (count them and determine
mailing costs) for a bulk mailing that I needed to
get out. She was very patient and helpful, and I
want everyone to know how lucky we are to have
such dedicated and wonderful employees on our
campus. Thanks to her willingness to stay late, I
didn’t have to make a second trip to the mailroom
with 1000 letters. I certainly appreciated that.
— Girmy Nelson, English and Foreign Languages.

Belcher published
An article by Vice President for Instruction
Jacquelyn Belcher appears in the Fall 1989 issue
of Catalyst, the joumi of the National Coimcil on
Community Services and Continuing Education.
Her article, "Educational Opportunities and live
Experiences: Red Lights or Green Lights?," deals
with rapid changes in society and education and
ways for students and faculty to keep pace.

Deadline near for marketing funds
Friday, Feb. 23, is the next deadline to apply for
marketing funds. Money is available to
instructional departments and other college units
for marketing projects. For an application or
more information, contact Diane Dann,
Institutional Advancement, ext. 2592.

Disabled Student Services: a profile
Disabled Student Services provides in-class
assistance to both temporarily and permanently
disabled students. Support services include
notetaking, textbook reading, mobility aid,
tutoring (including learning disabled), sign
language interpreting, test proctoring, and early
registration.

Disabled Student Services also lends adaptive
equipment to students. Equipment includes a
telecommunications device for the deaf (TDD),

personal FM loop amplification systems for the
hearing impaired, and a talking calculator and
Perkins brailler for the visually impaired.
Students can also get minor emergency
wheelchair repair and resource and referral
information on other community organizations.

If you or your students have questions about
Disabled Students Services, contact Dolores May
in CEN 213C, ext. 2150.

Curriculum proposals topic of meeting
The Curriculum Approval Committee will meet
Thursday, Feb. 15, from 3 to 5 p.m. in Business
203. On the agenda will be discussion of a revised

course in Health Occupations, new courses in
Human Development and Social Science, and
workshops in Social Science. Call Judy Dresser,
ext. 2313, for more information.

Blood donors wanted

The Lane Memorial Bloodmobile will be parked
outside the snack bar area of the cafeteria

tomorrow, Feb. 9, from noon to 3 p.m., to collect
blood from volunteer donors. Because of the flu

epidemic, current blood supplies are low. If
you’re healthy, please consider donating a pint.
Refreshments will be provided to donors. Call
Student Health Services, ext. 2665, to make an

appointment.

Speakers available
The Sacred Heart Speakers Bureau supplies free
speakers on health and health care issues. Their
stable of speakers include physicians, nurses,
social workers, and counselors. To arrange for a
speaker, call Sacred Heart Community Relations,
686-6868,



Few name changes for now
Few official department titles will change, at least
for the present, Interim President Jack Carter told
College Council Tuesday. A handful of non-
controversial changes may be approved by next
week, however. For example: LCC Siuslaw
Center at Florence to Lane Community College
at Florence; Institutional Research, Planning and
Evaluation to Research, Planning, and

Evaluation. Major changes in Instruction will
await a possible reorganization.

In other business, Council discussed a process
for looking at computers, watched a video on
leadership, and heard a brief of LCC Advocates’
plan for the March 27 serial levy election.

The agenda for next Tuesday’s College Council
meeting includes smoking on campus, update on
unit name changes, discussion regarding
computers, sexual harassment, child care, leader
ship research, and OCCA legislative platform.

College Council meets in public in the Board
Room on Tuesdays, beginning at 2:30 p.m.

FUND RAISER: March 1 is Daffodil Day at LCC

for the Lane County Chapter of The American
Diabetes Association. Proceeds go to diabetes
research. Place your orders early. We will order
only enough for those who place orders. Orders
go to growers by Feb. 10. Daffodils will be ready
for pick up on March 1 between 10 a.m. and 2
p.m. in the cafeteria. Daffodils are $2 for a bunch
of 10. To order, call Sally Wilson, IRP&E, ext.
2576, or 683-5203 evenings.

FREE FIREWOOD: Hardwood and cedar

rounds, u-haul, in exchange for brush hauling.
Jeny Ross, Data Processing, 343-5651.

COMPUTER EQUIPMENT: Available to any
department on campus, 2 complete Apple III
systems plus a large amount of software. Bob
Vogel, Electronics, ext. 2460.

FUND RAISER: Fight heart disease by donating
to the American Heart Association by Feb. 15.

Make checks payable to AHA For more
information, contact Cherril Hemminger,
Admissions, ext. 2882, or 746-5090.

HOUSE WANTED: Rental house or duplex,
near U of O, Southeast, or South Eugene, $400 -
$500 range, must accept dog, by mid-February.
David Welsh, SBDC, ext. 2255, or 485-2855.

FOR SALE: Airline ticket, San Francisco to

Eugene, Feb. 19, late afternoon, $75. Vicki
Levine, Study SMs, ext. 2439, or 345-8344.

WANTED: Transition to Success program needs
two 4-drawer file cabinets, donation or loan.

Charlene Maclean or Patsy Raney, Women’s
Program, ext. 2837.

We’re going to the mall
Don’t forget this Saturday and Sunday, Feb. 10
and Feb. 11, is the Lane Community College open
house at Valley River Center. If you’re not
working a booth this weekend, at least stop by the
mall and join in the festivities. There will be food,
displays, demonstrations, and entertainment.

Ads

Ads are for LCC staff and departments only and
run for three days, space permitting. Ads are for
personal, not commercial, goods and services. Ads
for non-profitfundraising are acceptable, as long as

LCC staff are involved or there is a benefit to the
LCC community. Include yourfull name and
department when submitting ads. All ad copy is
subject to editorial review.

FUND RAISER: Help LCC’s disabled students
by using the Community Club Awards Official
1990 Buyer’s Guide, sponsored by KMGE/KKXO
radio. By turning in proofs of purchase from
participating merchants, you will help the
Disabled Advisory Club earn valuable points
toward cash prizes. Any prize money will be used
to improve college facilities for visually impaired
students. For details, contact Dolores May,
Disabled Student Services, ext. 2662.

FOR SALE: ’89 Diamondback Ascent EX

mountain bike, upgraded components, $400 or
best offer. Dan Welton, Mass Communications,
ext. 2473, or 683-9240.

FOR SALE: Full size mattress and box spring,
$50 or best offer. Queen size mattress and box

spring, $60 or best offer. Full size Hollywood bed
frame, $10. Pole lamp, $10. Barbara Myrick,
Performing Arts, ext. 2650 or ext. 2209.

Renaissance Room

LifliiiKelfii

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Hours: 11:30- 1:30 p.m.
Days: Tues., Wed., Thurs.
Reservations: Ext. 2697

Located in the Center Bldg.

"SPECIALS OF THE DAY" for Feb. 13, 14, & 15

Includes: Mocktail, soup or salad, fresh bread and butter,
dessert. Beverage not included.

S4.95

Tues. Feb. 13-

COQUILLE ST. JACQUES- A delicate blend of bay
scallops, snapper, mushrooms and shallots in a
rich veloute sauce. Served with duchess potatoes.

Wed. Feb. 14- VALENTINES DAY! Bring someone special to lunch.
We offer our regular menu items and a dessert tray
filled with chocolate delights!!! Indulge!!

Thurs. Feb. 15-

CLOSED FOR OUR "CLASSICAL CUISINE DINNER preparation

Or try one of our regular menu items:

THE GET-AWAY- A quick way to get your lunch. The House salad

and a bowl of our soup of the day, served with our fresh baked
bread and butter.

S3.50
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Check your withholding
Since you last filed your Form W-4, did you marry
or divorce? Did you gain of lose a dependent?
Did your non-wage income, family wage income,
or itemized deductions change? If you answered
"yes" to any of these questions, or if you owe tax
when you file your 1989 return, you may need to
file a new Form W-4. See Personnel Services for

a copy of the 1990 Form W-4.

Today
1:30 Curriculum Idea Forum, Board Room.

Torelie and John on "LCC Today"
On "LCC Today" this week, host Mary Klacsan
talks with Performing Arts Instructor Patrick
Torelie and Study Skfils Department Chair Pat
John. "LCC Today" runs on TCI Cable channel
35 Mondays at 1 p.m., Tuesdays at 4 p.m.,
Wednesdays at 8:30 a.m., Thursdays at 7 p.m., and
Fridays at 11:30 a.m. Don’t forget to stay tuned
right after "LCC Today" on Tuesdays, Thmsdays,
and Fridays for "newscene," a live, up-to-the-
minute news report presented by the Mass
Communications Department.

Attention classified employees
Tomorrow, Feb. 13, the Lane Community College
Employees Federation holds its general member
ship meeting at noon and 5 p.m in Forum 308.

Make ’em laugh
Science Instructor BiU Burrows will present
"Humor, Props, and the Classroom" Wednesday,
Feb. 14, at 2 p.m. in Center 420. Burrows will
share ideas and techniques for creating a learning
environment that’s fun and laughter-filled. This is
the second in a series of faculty presentations
sponsored by the Teaching Learning Center.

Get well

Tom Arthur, our welding instructor, will be on
medical leave for an unknown period of time. He
has requested that any expressions of support and
concern be forwarded to Industrial Technology,
ext. 2843. — Colleen Caimey, FTP.

Above and beyond
Jessica Overturf delivered exceptional customer
service to a Customized Training part-time
instructor on Monday. The instructor’s paycheck
apparently was lost in the mail, causing a five-day
delay for a stop-check order and a new paycheck.
Overturf personally picked up the new check from
Financial Services and delivered it to the

instructor to spare him waiting again for the check
to come in the mail. That’s the attitude that

makes Lane a great place to work. Thanks,
Jessica. -- Joan Aschim, SBDC.

Comprehensive evaluations due soon
Faculty comprehensive evaluations for all
probationary faculty employees for the 1989-90
academic year are to due in Personnel Services by
5 p.m. Thursday, March 1. If you have misplaced
your list of probationary faculty employees, or if
you cannot meet the March 1 deadline, contact
Germaine Mock, ext. 2283.

Volunteers from Voluntary Income Tax
Assistance (VITA) will be on the second floor of

the Center Building Mondays and Wednesdays
from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. until April 16 to help you
with your taxes.

Say "goodbye" to Jack
A retirement party for Interim President Jack
Carter is set for Thursday, Feb. 22, beginning at
3:30 p.m. in the cafeteria. All staff are invited. What’s happening in humanities?

The Community College Humanities Association
wants to hear about humanities programs and the
activities of faculty and administrators. CCHA is
the only national organization dedicated to
strengthening the humanities in two-year colleges.
Their publications and conferences focus on
central issues in the humanities and provide a
national audience for faculty and administrators.
Send your news to:
Dr. John H. Seabrook, CCHA

Community College of Philadelphia
1700 Spring Garden Street
Philadelphia, PA 19130.

Something new from AV Services
Audiovisual services now has a data display panel
available for your use. With this unit and an
overhead projector your entire class can view text
and graphics generated by your computer. It
eliminates the strain of trying to see a small
momlor from the back of the room. For

information on hardware capability, graphics
resolution, or scheduling, call Phil Powers,
Audiovisual Services, ext. 2370.



Upcoming seminars, workshops,
conferences

Understanding Adults in Transition: Going From
Theory to Practice
March 9, Washington, D.C., sponsored by the
College Board’s Office of Adult Learning
Services, $195.

Getting Things Done at the Office: Strategies for
Managing a Productive Office Environment
March 19, Eugene Holiday Inn, $95. This seminar
is for office workers who wish to improve office
efficiency by working together, developing task
priorities, organizing a desk management system,
designing a professional planning system, and
gaining on the procrastination battle.

Celebration of Teaching
March 31, University of Portland, free. The
purpose of this conference is to challenge and
encourage bright, talented students to consider
careers in education. Dr. Verne Duncan, former

state superintendent of public instruction, will be
one of the keynote speakers.

Self-Esteem and Peak Performance: How to
Improve your Attitude^ Productivity and
Satisfaction on the Job
March 1, Valley River Tmi, $48. If you need a
confidence boost, supervise others who need your
support and encouragement, want help in dealing
with the difficult people in your life, or want to
feel great and reach peak performance every day,
this seminar is for you.

The Professional Development Workshop on
Creative Leadership
March 29 & 30, Spokane, $100. Presenter Gail
Town-Statham says, "By combining the awareness
of right and left brain thinking, creativity and
leadership, you’re on the way to resolving your
human relations challenges. Learn how to blend
the positives and negatives in your relationships to
motivate and realize the potential of your co
workers, staff, family -- and best of all — yourself!"

For information on these programs, contact
Julie Baker, Teaching Learning Center, ext. 2160.

FOR SALE: 1974 Datsim pickup, veiy good
condition throughout, $1500. Don Micken,
Electronics, ext. 2274, or 343-1990.

FUND RAISER: Help LCC’s disabled students
by using the Community Club Awards Official
1990 Buyer’s Guide, sponsored by KMGE/KKXO
radio. By turning in proofs of purchase from
participating merchants, you will help the
Disabled Advisory Club earn valuable points
toward cash prizes. Any prize money will be used
to improve college facilities for visually impaired
students. For details, contact Dolores May,
Disabled Student Services, ext. 2662.

FOR SALE: ’89 Diamondback Ascent EX

mountain bike, upgraded components, $400 or
best offer. Dan Welton, Mass Communications,

ext. 2473, or 683-9240.

FOR SALE: Full size mattress and box spring,
$50 or best offer. Queen size mattress and box

spring, $60 or best offer. Full size Hollywood bed
frame, $10. Pole lamp, $10. Barbara Myrick,
Performing Arts, ext. 2650 or ext. 2209.

FUND RAISER: March 1 is Daffodil Day at LCC

for the Lane County Chapter of The American
Diabetes Association. Proceeds from sales go to
diabetes research, education, and detection.

Please place your orders early. Don’t plan to buy
flowers at the last minute because we will order

only enough for those who place orders. Orders
go to growers by Feb. 10. Daffodils will be ready
for pick up on March 1 between 10 a.m. and 2
p.m. in the cafeteria. Daffodils are $2 for a bunch
of 10. To order, call Sally Wilson, IRP&E, ext.
2576, or 683-5203 evenings.

FREE FIREWOOD; Hardwood and cedar

rounds, u-haul, in exchange for brush hauling.
Jerry Ross, Data Processing, 343-5651.

COMPUTER EQUIPMENT: Available to any

department on campus, 2 complete Apple III
systems plus a large amount of software. Bob
Vogel, Electronics, ext. 2460.
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I plan to attend the national convention of
children of alcoholics in San Francisco, Feb. 18 -

21, and am looking for others on campus who may
be going or who want information on the
conference. Jim Cobb, Social Science, ext. 2831.

" rji
All LCC staff who attend the Lane

vs. Mt. Hood CC basketball games
on Saturday, Feb. 17, will receive

free popcorn and pop courtesy of
the Athletics Department. The

women tip off at 6 p.m., the men
at 8 p.m. Hope to see you there.
Jan Ryer, Athletics, ext. 2215.

mM

from Monster Cookie Company

&
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Support Lane’s Lappers
John Bemham, Counseling, is running and Bill
Buskirk, Science, is swimming for Womenspace at
the annual Womenspace Lap-a-thon Saturday,
Feb. 24. If you’d like to sponsor either of these
intrepid athletes, sign a pledge sheet in
Counseling, in the Science Department, or in staff
locker rooms. Call Sue Thompson, Health & PE,
ext. 2271, for more information.

TO: All Managers
FM: Jack Carter, Interim President
Today, noon -1 p.m., in the Performing Arts
Theater, Jane Van Boskirk will be performing
"Abigail and Others: The Northwest Women."
The program is made possible by a grant from the
Oregon Committee for the Humanities and
sponsored at LCC by the Women’s Program,
ASLCC, and the Social Science Department. I
encourage you to make it possible for your staff to
attend if you can do so without disruption to your
service to staff and students. USSR topic of talk

Political Science Instructor Joe Kremers will lead

a discussion on current developments in the
USSR on Wednesday, Feb. 21, from noon to
1 p.m. in the Board Room. Kremers has traveled
to the Soviet Union three times, and will teach

there this coming fall. All staff are invited to join
the discussion.

Thank you
Thanks LCC staff at all levels for making the last
21 years of my life most special. My family and I
have enjoyed representing LCC in western Lane
County and being a part of college activities.
Upon retirement I plan to continue to live in
Florence and promote and support our college as
appropriate. I want to say thanks to all those that
I have personally worked with and all the help you
have given. I will miss you.
" A1 Owens, Florence.

Call for presentations
The League for Innovation in the Community
College wants presentations for its annual
conference October in Dallas, Tex. The theme of

this year’s conference is "Serving Students in the
Age of Information Technology," with emphasis
on underprepared students, distance leaners,
adult and independent learners, and gifted
students. The program will focus on the use of
computer technology to improve teaching,
learning, and institutional management. The
deadline for presentation proposals in March 16.
For guidelines, contact Executive Dean Larry
Warford, ext. 2302.

Mechanics takes VRC booth prize
The Mechanics Department won the first place
prize of $100 in last weekend’s judging of displays
at the LCC open house at Valley River Center.
Displays were critiqued for customer appeal,
creativity, originality, appearance, and
information. Culinary, Foodservice, and
Hospitality took second place and $50, Health
Occupations took third place and $25.
Admissions/Counseling and Data Processing
received honorable mentions. The judges were
Judy Cerkony, director of marketing at Valley
River Center; Roger Wood, a career counselor
from Springfield High School; and Larry Jacobs,
an LCC student. A special thanks from Charlene
Blinn to all departments who participated in the
open house.

Staff members to give reading
English Instructor Peter Jensen and Life
Experience Instructor Mike Simon, along with
poet Ron Phillips-Clary, will present a poetry
reading Wednesday, Feb. 21, at 3 p.m. in the
Board Room. The free reading is sponsored by
Denali, LCC’s award winning student literary
magazine.

Monday, Feb. 19, is Presidents’ Day,
a holiday. Main campus and all
outreach centers will be closed.

Spend the day at the beach.



Group to map out serial levy strategies
The Serial Levy Campaign Committee meets
today from noon to 1 p.m. in the Board Room.
Campaign volunteers representing students,
classified, faculty, and management will meet in
subcommittees to plan strategy. The meeting is
open to all interested staff.

FOR SALE: ’89 SP electronic typewriter, perfect
condition, has pre-print readout and memory,
spare irbbons, retails at $450, asking $150. ’78
Toyota Celica liftback, with stereo cassette, good
tires and irms, $1600. Motobelane bicycle,
10-speed, $50, Amaya Gillespie, Health & P.E.,
ext. 2215, or 344-7820, leave a message.

I plan to attend the national convention of
children of alcoholics in San Francisco, Feb. 18-

21, and am looking for others on campus who may
be going or who want information on the
conference. Jim Cobb, Social Science, ext. 2831.

FOR SALE: 1974 Datsun pickup, very good
condition throughout, $1500. Don Micken,
Electronics, ext. 2274, or 343-1990.

Facilities Management Committee
meets today
The Facilities Management Committee meets
today at 3:30 p.m. in the Board Room. Topics for
discussion will be the Multi-Cultural Center

International Advising Center, Siuslaw Center
needs, remodeling of Health 108, the Inter
national Trade Center in the Downtown Center,

parking policies, and remodeling requests from
the budget cycle.

All LCC staff who attend the LCC

vs. Mt. Hood CC basketball games

on Saturday, Feb. 17, will receive
free popcorn and pop courtesy of the
Athletics Department. The women

begin play at 6 p.m., the men at 8 p.m.
Hope to see you there!

Jan Ryer, Athletics, ext. 2215.

Comprehensive evaluations for 1989-90
for all probationary faculty are due in
Personnel by 5 p.m. Thursday, March 1.

Going to the AACJC conference
in April?
For faculty planning to attend the AACJC
conference, April 22 to 25 in Seattle, a group
rate registration fee of $125 per person and a
roundtrip bus irde for approximately $50 per
person are available. For information on the
group rate, the bus irde and reduced hotel rates,

contact Carol Woodman or Bob Way in CWE,
ext. 2509, by March 5.

Renaissance Room

Lymelfii

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Next Thursday is Jack Carter Day
Don’t forget to attend the retirement party for
Jack Carter Thursday, Feb. 22, beginning at 3:30
p.m. in the cafeteria. If you would like to
contribute to Jack’s retirement gift and include a
letter or card in a book of remembrances, contact

Sandy Ing, Student Health, ext. 2666; Jolene
Bowers, Student Records, ext. 2693; or Joyce
Kofford, Student Services, ext, 2315.

Hours: 11:30- 1:30 p.m.

02ys: Tues., Wed., Thurs.
Reservations: Ext. 2697

Located in the Center Bldg.
[I

SPECIALS OF THE DAY" for February 20, 21 i 22

Includes: Mocktail, soup or salad, fresh bread and butter,

dessert. Beverage not included. SA.95

Tues., Feb. 20-
BEEF STROGANOFF- A traditional blend of beef tender¬

loin, mushrooms and onions in a sour cream sauce
served over rice.

Wed. .Feb. 21--
Ads

LOST: Two 30 ft. X 25 ft. pieces of plain dark
blue, light weight fabric, possibly cotton or
acetate. Last seen at graduation ceremonies at the
Fairgrounds last spring where they were used as
backdrops. If you know where they are or have
seen them since last spring, call Jane Wojcik,
Health Occupations, ext. 2627

FOR SALE: Mass Communications now has

available for you to purchase all interviews shot
last weekend at the Valley River Center open
house, $25. Thank you for your time and pleasant
conversations. Mike Maze, Media Center, ext.
2479.

FILET OF RED SNAPPER CALIFORNIA- A zesty choice for
the calorie and cholesterol conscious. Sauteed

snapper w? oranges served with salsa and refried
beans.

Thurs. Feb. 22-
COQ All VIN- Pieces of chicken, mushrooms and onion
simmered in red wine and served with Orzo pasta and
broccoli.

Or try one of our regular menu items;

MARINATED CHICKEN ON SKEWERS- Grilled kabobs flavored with

yogurt, chiles, cucumbers and tumeric.
$4.95
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Applications for ieave due Friday
The next deadline for professional short term
leave applications is Friday, Feb. 23. Deadlines
for the remainder of the year are: March 30, April
27, and May 25. Proposals must be approved and
processed before leave is taken. For information
and application forms, call Roxanne Flowerday or
Pat John, Study Skills Department, ext. 2439.

Closure policy
There’s been a lot of confusion the past week over
closures and late starts because of bad weather.

Following is the official policly on closures:

● When the college is officially closed, all
bargaining unit members, part-time credit
instructors, and management employees
scheduled to work will be paid as if they
worked.

● If you are required to work when the college is
officially closed, you are entitled to time off
with pay on a straight-time basis,

● If you schedule leave on a closure day, your
leave account will be charged as originally
scheduled.

McKenney part of state task force
Jill McKenney, math instructor, has been named
to an Oregon Department of Education’s group of
teachers, administrators, board members, and

representative from labor, industry, and media
charged with helping "lead mathematics education
into the 21st century."

● Hourly employees are paid only for hours they
actually work.

● If the college officially closes after work has
started, eligible employees receive leave with
pay for the remainder of the work day.

# If you are scheduled to report to work before a
closure is announced, but have not reported at
the time of the announcement, you may take
personal leave, vacation leave, compensatory
time, or leave without pay for hours not worked
before the closure, as approved by your
supervisor.

● If you choose to come to work late or leave
early because of bad weather, you may take
leave without pay, vacation leave, personal
leave, or compensatory time, as approved by
your supervisor.

● If you choose to work all or part of your
schedule during an official closure, you receive
no additional pay or time off.

Seminar addresses mail lists

The Lane Postal Customer Council will present
"How to Have a Successful Mailing List"
tomorrow, Feb, 21, at 10 a.m. at the Eugene Main
Post Office, 520 Willamette. You can learn where

to get a list that suits your needs, how to keep
your list up to date, how good your list is, and how
to get your computer to sort by zip code. The
seminar is free to LCC employees.

Classified meeting rescheduled
The general membership meeting of the LCCEF,
the classified union, cancelled Feb. 13, has been

rescheduled for Tuesday, Feb. 27, noon to 1 p.m.

and 5 to 6 p.m. All classified staff are encouraged
to attend.

Date of Kremers discussion changed
Political Science Instructor Joe Kremers’

discussion on recent developments in the USSR,
originally scheduled for tomorrow, has been
changed to Wednesday, Feb. 28, noon to 1 p.m. in
the Board Room.

●The college was officially closed:
after 5 p.m.
from 8 to 10 a.m.

Feb 6

Feb 7

Feb 12 after 2 p.m.
Feb 13 all day and evening.
Feb 15 after 2:30 p.m.
Feb 16 from 8 to 10 a.m. "LCC Today" features music

and ambassadors

Guests on this week’s "LCC Today" are Ed
McManus, who will talk about the electronic

artistry show, and Shan Titus and Melisa Leist,
who will talk about the Student Ambassador

program. "LCC Today" can be seen on TCI Cable
channel 35 each week on Mondays at 1 p.m.,
Tuesdays at 4 p.m., Wednesdays at 8:30 a.m.,
Thursdays at 7 p.m., and Fridays at 11:30 a.m.

If you have any questions, consult the BOM, "S-5,
Emergency Plan," or check with Personnel.

ED-NET to get hearing
College Council is sponsoring two hearings to
solicit your comments regarding Lane’s
participation in ED-NET. The hearings will be
held Tuesday and Wednesday, Feb. 27 and Feb.
28, from 2:30 to 5:30 p.m. in the Board Room.



Torch lights up awards ceremony
The Torch, LCC’s student newspaper, received an
Award of Merit in the Community Colleges of
Oregon Student Association and Commission
(CCOSAC) 1990 Newspaper Competition. The
Torch was honored above 14 other community
college student newspapers in Oregon for general
excellence.

Several Torch staff members also won awards.

Bob Parker won an Award of Merit in the

columns category. Beryl Morrison won First
Place is the sports photo category. Coleen Ebert
won an Award of Merit for feature writing. Paul
Morgan won an Award of Merit for sports
reporting.

The CCOSAC is a statewide organization of
community college student government leaders.
Members include student body presidents,
cultural directors, and student newspaper editors.

Pete Peterson, who teaches Journalism in

Mass Communications, is the faculty advisor to
The Torch.

Ads

Ads are for LCC staff and departments only and
run for three days, space permitting. Ads are for
personal, not commercial, goods and services. Ads
for non-profitfundraising are acceptable, as long as

LCC staff are involved or there is a benefit to the
LCC community. Include yourfull name and
department when submitting ads. All ad copy is
subject to editorial review.

YARD WORK: Need help with your lawn or
home landscaping? The Work Activity Center’s
lawn and landscaping crew has summer or
year-round maintenance plans. Call for a free
estimate. Dan Conklin, WAC, ext. 2921.

HOUSEHOLD ITEMS WANTED: To assist

homeless and disadvantaged families. In
particular, baby cribs are needed. Contact Vice
President Dick Ehllier, ext. 2310, who will make

arrangements through Southtowne Rotary to pick
up donated items.

FOR SALE: 9 ft. beige Henredon couch, $300.
Brass wall lamp, $25.32 in. X 48 in. wool mg, $20.
Sofa pillows, various colors, $6 each. Typewriter
stand, $25.40 in. roimd brass and glass coffee
table $100.4-drawer white chest of drawers.

Bobbie Blackwell, Business, 683-6888.

LOST: Navy-colored scarf with small red and
white stripes lost in Center BuHding or Campus
Services. I need this scarf. I work outside in the

cold. Paula Sevier, Campus Services, ext. 2567.

FUND RAISER: Help LCC’s disabled students
by using the Community Club Awards Official
1990 Buyer’s Guide, sponsored by KMGE/KKXO
radio. By turning in proofs of purchase from
participating merchants, you will help the
Disabled Advisory Club earn valuable points
toward cash prizes. Any prize money will be used
to improve campus facilities for disabled students.
For details, contact Dolores May, Disabled
Student Services, ext. 2662.

LOST: Two 30 ft. X 25 ft. pieces of plain dark
blue, light weight fabric, possibly cotton or
acetate. Last seen at graduation ceremonies at
Fairgrounds last spring where they were used as
background. If you know where they are or have
seen them since last spring, call Jane Wojcik,
Health Occupations, ext. 2627

FOR SALE: Mass Communications now has

available for you to purchase all interviews shot
last weekend at the Valley River Center open
house, $25. Mike Maze, Media Center, ext. 2479.

FOR SALE: ’89 SP electronic typewriter, perfect
condition, has pre-print readout and memory,
spare irbbons, retails at $450, asking $150. ’78
Toyota Celica liftback, with stereo cassette, good
tires and rims, $1600. Motobelane bicycle,
10-speed, $50. Amaya Gillespie, Health & P.E.,
ext. 2215, or 344-7820, leave a message.

Classroom research topic of tape
A videotape of the "Classroom Research"
videoconference is available from the Library for
a two-day loan. K. Patricia Cross, a nationally
recognized leader in higher education, explains
the concept of classroom research in this 90
minute videoconference.

Upcoming bid schedule
For award at the April 11 Board meeting:
Feb 28:

Mar 7:

Mar 9:

Mar 22:

Mar 26:

Specifications to Purchasing Services
Advertise

Mail

Open bidding
Meet with Vice President for

Adminsitrative Services

Board mailing due
Award bid

Place order

Apr 4:
Apr 11:
Apr 13:

Advisor for student group needed
Phi Theta Kappa, the student honor society, needs
a volunteer advisor. Any staff member is eligible.
You need a high energy level and access to a
computer. The position requires a lot of time and
a two-year commitment. The advisor maintains
reports and student lists, initiates new members,
checks applicants, keeps books, conducts an
annual orientation workshop, and provides
leadership to LCC student members of PTK. If
you’re interested, contact Dolores May, Disabled
Student Services, ext. 2662.

Job opportunities
● Men’s locker and equipment room assistant.
Health & P.E., aide III, closes Feb. 28.

● Secretary/receptionist, Bookstore, secretary I,
closes March 5.
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Writing workshop rescheduled
Bill Woolum’s presentation, "Arguing for Why
We Believe What We Believe," originally set for
last week, has been rescheduled for this Thursday,
Feb. 22, at 2 p.m. in the Writing Center, CEN 476.

Board meets tonight
The February meeting of the Lane Community
College Board of Education is tonight at 7:30 in
the Board Room. The Board will hear reports on
mid-year attainment and the college’s financial
status, and will discuss bid awards, scholarships,
loan funds, the sale of a helicopter, the LCC
Foundation budget, advisory and budget
committee appointments, and a general college
audit. The meeting is open to the public.

Have dinner with Jack

Reservations for Jack Carter’s retirement dinner

at the Valley River Inn on Saturday, March 3, are
pouring in. If you’d like to attend, call Sally
Wilson, IRP&E, ext. 2576, right away. And don’t
forget the retirement party in the cafeteria
tomorrow beginning at 3:30 p.m. All staff is
invited to drop by and say "goodbye" to Jack and
to partake of free refreshments.

Grants topic of discussion
The Grants Steering Committee meets today at
10 a.m. in the Teaching Learning Center on the
mezzanine level of the Library. At 10:30 will a
roundtable discussion for those of you who are
working on grants and would like some help or
want to share your expertise. The Bookstore will close tomorrow,

Feb. 22, at 3:30 p.m. for Jack Carter’s
retirement party.

Grants alert

Listed below are deadlines for applying for
upcoming federal grants. The numbers following
the program refer to the pages in The Guide to
Federal Assistance, which details the programs.
The guide is in the Grant Resource library in the
Faculty Resource Room on the mezzanine level
of the Library.
April

Attention HP LaserJet users

If you print labels on your laser printer, Tom
Taylor of Electronic Services has the following
advice: Use only label stock that covers all the
backing materiEil. Do not use label stock that has
labels removed. Use the rear output tray.

Recently on campus these procedures weren’t
followed, and a label lifted off the backing and
wrapped arotmd the photosensitive drum
resulting in a costly replacement.

For information on approved label stock, see
Appendix d-4, in the HP LaserJet Series II Printer
User’s Manual. If you have questions, call Taylor,
ext. 4444, who has been trained by Hewlett
Packard for hardware troubleshooting and repair.

Special Project to Improve Nurse Training. F45.
Nursing Education Opportunities for Indi
viduals from Disadvantaged Backgrounds. F47.
Higher Education in Humanities. M73.
Summer Seminars for Secondary School
Teachers. M77.

Informal Science Education. N3.

Science and Engineering Education. N17.
Innovation in Education. E53.

Technology Education. E54.
Computer-Based Instruction. E55.
Comprehensive School Health Education. E56.
Rehabilitation Long Term Training. H31.
NEA Fellowships. M97.
Design Arts, NEA. M107,
Bicentennial Education Grants. 043.

NSF, Teacher Preparation. Nil.
Postsecondary Drug Prevention Program,
consortia. D69.

Centers for International Business

Education. E30.

Mill Arts in Education, special projects. Mill.
Training for Special Projects, staff and
leadership. D131.
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Workshop deadline near
Friday, Feb. 23, is the last day to register for the
Oregon Community College Telecommunications
Consortium’s workshop, "Distance Education
Utilizing Technology." The workshop is Friday,
March 2, at Portland Community College. Along
with sessions for telecourse instructors, there will

be sessions on ED-NET, including a progress

report on the system. For more information, call
O^de Leathers, ext. 2260.
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Free tax service on campus
The Voluntary Income Tax Assistance (VITA)
people will be on the second floor of the Center
Building Mondays and Wednesdays from 9 a.m. to
4 p.m. until April 16 to help you with your taxes.

20



TLC announces programs
The Teaching Learning Center has planned two
programs for the coming weeks. On Wednesday,
Feb. 28, Loretta Plaa, Health Occupations, will
present ’’Health Tips on Preparing Quick,
Nutritious Food." Bring your nutrition questions
and sample some nutritious delicacies. On
Wednesday, March 7, Ron Mitchell, Social
Science, will present "Facilitation Skills." He will
have useful hints for working with small
instructional groups and at meetings. Both
programs begin at 2 p.m. in CEN 310. For more
information, contact Julie Baker, TLC, ext. 2544.

LOST: Navy-colored scarf with small red and
white stripes. Lost in Center Building or Campus
Services. I need this scarf. I work outside in the

cold. Please return. Paula Sevier, Campus
Services, ext. 2567.

FUND RAISER: Help LCC’s disabled students
by using the Community Club Awards Official
1990 Buyer’s Guide, sponsored by KMGE/KKXO
radio. By turning in proofs of purchase from
participating merchants, you will help the
Disabled Advisory Club earn valuable points
toward cash prizes. Any prize money will be used
to improve campus facilities for disabled students.
For details, contact Dolores May, Disabled
Student Services, ext. 2662.

LOST: Two 30 ft. X 25 ft. pieces of plain dark
blue, light weight fabric, possibly cotton or
acetate. Last seen at graduation ceremonies at
Fairgrounds last spring where they were used as a
backdrop. If you know where they are or have
seen them since last spring, call Jane Wojcik,
Health Occupations, ext, 2627

FOR SALE: Mass Communications now has

available for you to purchase all interviews shot at
the Valley River Center open house, $25. Thank
you for your time and pleasant conversations.
Mike Maze, Media Center, ext. 2479.

FOR SALE: ’89 SP electronic typewriter, perfect
condition, has pre-print readout and memory,
spare irbbons, retails at $450, asking $150.
Motobelane bicycle, 10-speed, $50. Amaya
Gillespie, Health & P.E., ext. 2215, or 344-7820,
leave a message.

The Curriculum/Scheduling office
will be closed Thursday, March 1,
for staff development.

Ads

FOR SALE: Super single waterbed, complete
with frame, liner, heater, mattress, all in good
condition, $70. Dulcie Kneen, FTP, ext. 2697,

between 8 a.m. and 2:30 p.m.

FOR SALE: Classic 1959 Ford, 2 door, 6

cylinders, automatic, mechanically restored, runs
great, $1200. Mary Lou Ficker, Financial Services,
344-8820, leave message.

STUDENT ADVISOR WANTED: Phi Theta

Kappa, the student honor society, needs an
energetic staff member with access to a computer
to oversee PTK activities on campus for the next
two years. This is a volunteer position. Contact
Dolores May, Disable Student Services, ext. 2662.

DAFFODILS: There’s still time to order

daffodils. All proceeds go to the Lane Coimty
Chapter of the American Diabetes Association.
Daffodils will be available in the cafeteria on

Thursday, March 1, from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. A
bunch of 10 daffodils sells for $2. To order, call

Sally Wilson, IRP&E, ext. 2576, or 683-5203.

YARD WORK: Need help with your lawn or
home landscaping? The Work Activity Center’s
lawn and landscaping crew has summer or
year-round maintenance plans. Call for a free
estimate. Dan Conklin, WAC, ext. 2921.

HOUSEHOLD ITEMS WANTED: To assist

homeless and disadvantaged families, in
particular, baby cribs are needed. Contact V.P. for
Administrative Services Dick Hillier, ext. 2310,

who will make arrangements through Southtowne
Rotary to pick up donated items.

FOR SALE: 9 ft. beige Henredon couch, $300.
Brass wall lamp, $25.32 in. X 48 in. wool rug, $20.
Sofa pillows, various colors, $6 each. Typewriter
stand, $25.40 in. round brass and glass coffee
table $100.4-drawer white chest of drawers.

Bobbie Blackwell, Business Department,
683-6888, leave message.
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Lewis to hold open session
Board member Martin Lewis, who is running for
re-election in March, will be in the Women’s
Center tomorrow, Feb. 23, from 11:30 a.m. to

12:30 p.m. He invites all staff to drop by to talk
about board policy, his candidacy, or other topics
of interest.

changes in instructional names will await a
reorganization in that branch.

Changes in designated smoking areas are on
hold pending further identification of problems.
Council was advised that smoking in work areas in
certain circumstances has been found by the state

Employment Relations Board to be subject to
collective bargaining.

Computer news
The Mac Fest, originally scheduled for Tuesday,
Feb. 27, has been changed to tomorrow, Feb. 23,
from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. in the cafeteria. . . . LCC
programmers are currently finishing massive
changes to the college’s general ledger system.
The new system will be able to collect better
information for the Title m grant-funded
Executive Information System, provide infor
mation for electronic routing of requisitions in the
new purchase order system, and facilitate better
tracking of grants and contracts and department
expenditure reports. . . . Representatives from
Apple Computers will be in CEN 478 on Tuesday,
Feb. 27, to demonstrate Macintosh applications
for instructors, including database, word
processing, and spreadsheets. For information,
call Anne Bacon, ext. 2436. . . . You can still

order the WordPerfect 5.1 package. Call Jim Cox,
ext. 2369, for details. . . . Macintosh has recently
announced a price reduction on some of its
hardware. Check with the Bookstore for prices
and staff discounts. . . . Computer labs are now
open weekends. The IBM lab in HEA 201 is
open Saturdays from 9:30 a,m. to 4:45 p.m., and
Sundays from 11 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. The Apple/
Macintosh lab in CEN 478 is open Saturdays from
9:30 a.m. to 4:45 p.m.

Retirement party for President Carter
today. Northwest corner of the cafeteria.
3:30 p.m. Program, 4 p.m. Refreshments.
Fun. Memories. All staff invited.

Who is your life insurance beneficiary?
All eligible staff should be sure that the
beneficiary on your life insurance is correct and
current. If you would like to change your
beneficiary, complete a request for beneficiaiy
change form in the Personnel Office. The
receptionist has the form. If you have any
questions, contact Marie Nelson, ext. 2590.

Women’s program lauded
From a letter recently received at the college.
"Lane Commimity College has one of the largest
and finest women’s programs in the state of
Oregon. You are to be congratulated for main
taining the majority of services provided by this
program even through times of major budget cuts.
... It is with a sense of pride and congratulations
that I write this letter today. While area
employers, community agencies, and, of course,
educational institutions are preparing for the
future, I feel Lane Community College is once
again a leader with foresight in anticipating the
needs of women in tomorrow’s working
community. I sincerely hope Lane will not only
continue to support but will step up its efforts to
expand this very important program." (Signed)
Nancy Bailey, job service representative, Oregon
Employment Division.

OD team being organized
An organizational development team of staff
representatives may be organized and operating
in a few weeks, Executive Dean Larry Warford
told College Council Tuesday. One of its early
jobs will be to survey staff on development needs.

In other developments from this week’s
Council meeting. President Carter aimounced
approval for several name changes. Institutional
Research, Planning & Evaluation is now
Research, Planning, & Evaluation. LCC Siuslaw
Center at Florence is now Lane Community
College at Florence. The new faculty develop
ment office is the Teaching and Learning Center
(TLC). The Employment/Placement Office is
now the Job Placement Office. Carter said

Welcome planned
Lane’s Education Association, Employee
Federation, Management Group, and Associated
Students are sponsoring a welcome reception for
new President Jerry Moskus. It wiU be held in the
cafeteria on Thursday, March 8, starting at 3 p.m.
All staff are invited. Making arrangements for the
host groups are Jay Marston, faculty; Jerry Sirois,
classified; John Bemham, managers; and Andy
Harris, students.



Staff notes

● Linda Myers, CWE coordinator, has been
selected to participate in the "Leaders"
program, an international leadership training
program for two-year college women
administrators sponsored by the League for
Innovation in Community Colleges. During the
year-long program, participants are paired with
mentors to work on projects to aid their
institutions and foster individual professional
growth. Myers’ project is developing seminars
for international students to acquaint them with
American work ethics and to teach them job
hunting skills. She will attend the 1990 Leaders
Conference March 2 - 9 in Ft. Lauderdale, Fla.

●Among its recent acquisitions, the Library
acquired "Biographical Dictionary of American
Sports: Outdoor Sports" and "Biographical
Dictionary of American Sports: Football."
Dennis Clark, instructor in the LEAP program,
was a major contributor to both books. He
researched and wrote several dozen entries for

each volume.

● English and Folklore Instructor Linda
Danielson, and her musical partner Ann
Wheeler, have just issued their first recording,
"The Joy of Twin Fiddlin’!" on Yahoo Records.
The twin fiddlers play close harmonies in a wide
range of styles from old-time jigs and reels to
waltzes and Gaelic music: a total of 28 tunes.

Tapes are available from Balladeer Music in the
Fist Street Public Market or From Danielson,
ext. 2419 or 345-8156.

● Glenn Butler, superintendent of Siuslaw School
District No 97-J, recently wrote to Larry
Murray, dean of Community Education,
commending Jean Spriggs, instructor at LCC at
Florence, The letter reads, in part: "On January
11,12 your instructor, Jean Spriggs, instructed a
dozen Siuslaw School District Employees in the
use of IBM’s WordPerfect. The workshop was
a success because Mrs. Spriggs is an excellent
teacher.... Our thanks to Lane Community
College for having someone on their staff like
Jean who can benefit so many."

FOR RENT: Beach cabin at Yachats, sleeps 1-6,

2 night minimum, $55 for 2 nights. Now taking
reservations for spring and sununer. Available
March 9-11, some days during spring break, April,
May and through the sununer and fall. Jan
Brandstrom, Counseling, ext, 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Classic 1959 Ford, 2 door, 6

cylinders, automatic, mechanically restored, runs
great, $1200. Mary Lou Ficker, Financial Services,
344-8820, leave message.

HOUSEHOLD ITEMS WANTED: To assist

homeless and disadvantaged families, in
particular, baby cribs are needed. Contact V.P. for
Administrative Services Dick Hillier, ext. 2310,

who will make arrangements through Southtowne
Rotary to pick up donated items.

FOR SALE: 9 ft. beige Henredon couch, $300.
Brass wall lamp, $25. 32 in. X 48 in. wool rug,
$20. Sofa pillows, various colors, $6 each. Type
writer stand, $25.40 in. round brass and glass
coffee table $100,4-drawer white chest of

drawers. Bobbie Blackwell, Business, 683-6888,

leave message.

LOST: Navy-colored scarf with small red and
white stripes. Lost in Center Building or Campus
Services. I need this scarf. I work outside in the

cold. Please return. Paula Sevier, Campus
Services, ext. 2567.

Renaissance Room

LMinislhi

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Hours: 11:30- 1:30 p.ffl.
Days: Tues., Wed., Thurs.
Reservations: Ext. 2697

Located in the Center Bldg.
1

SPECIALS OF THE DAY" for February 27,28 & March 1

Includes: Mocktail, soup or salad, fresh bread and butter,
dessert. Beverage not included. $4.95

Tues. Feb. 2 7
SEAFOOD CREPES MEDICI- A blend of snapper, baby shrimp
mushrooms and lemon wrapped in a delicate crepe then
smothered with a white wine sauce and a streak of

The Financial Aid Office

will close today at 3:30 p.m.
curry sauce.

Wed. Feb. 28 MEXICAN STYLE TORTILLAS- A taste from South of
the Border!! Served with frijoles, cheeses and sour
cream.

Thurs. Match 1-
Meeting rescheduled
The Curriculum Approval Committee meeting
cancelled because of last week’s snow, has been

rescheduled for Tuesday, Feb. 27, from 3 to 5 p.m.
in Business 203.

CHICKEN BASQUES- Sauteed chicken breast smothered in
an herb and tomato sauce. Served with vegetables and
steamed rice.

Or try one of our regular menu items:

GRILLED STEAK BATON ROUGE- Served with Bearnaise sauce, croquett
potatoes and vegetable of the day.Ads

FOR SALE: Super single waterbed, complete
with frame, liner, heater, mattress, all in good
condition, $70, Dulcie Kneen, ITP, ext. 2697,

between 8 a.m. and 2:30 p.m.

$4.95
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Resources for ED-NET are concern

Initial respondents to the recent ED-NET survey
said Lane shouldn’t participate because of limited
resources, according to a preliminary report by
Marie Matsen, Research, Planning, & Evaluation.
A final report to include date from surveys
received too late for inclusion in the first count

will be forthcoming. The original respondents
included 31 full-time faculty, seven part-time
faculty, 17 classified, and 14 managers.

Sixty-five percent said "no" to participation in
ED-NET. Of those, 73 percent cited limited
resources, 58 percent said it’s too expensive, and
29 percent said they’re philosophically opposed.
Some 51 percent would like to see the proposal
re-evaluated if the college’s financial situation
improves.

Those who want Lane in ED-NET voted 20 to 4

in favor of both sending and receiving rather than
receiving only.

Activities seen as practical for transmission and
reception on ED-NET include special workshops,
cited by 68 percent of respondents; staff develop
ment, 56 percent; regular courses, 48 percent; and
meetings, 48 percent.

Measles Watch

[n an effort to stem the measles epidemic in

the area, Student Health Services is offering
measles vaccines for $16. FACULTY: Please

encourage your students to drop by Student
Health for a shot or immunization screening.

Board agrees to faculty contract
At it’s February meeting, the LCC Board of
Education voted to accept a contract agreement
with LCCEA, the faculty association, which
amounts to approximately a five percent increase
in the total wage/benefit package for full- and
part-time faculty. The new three-year contract
will cost the college about $481,000 the first year.

In other action, the Board: Agreed to fund
payroll costs of the LCC Foundation for the
remainder of the fiscal year and for fiscal year
1990-91. Accepted audits of college operations
for 1988-89, KLCC, the Student Financial

Assistance program, and a general audit by the
accounting firm of Coopers & Lybrand.
Approved the sale of helicopter for a price not
less than $40,00. Accepted bid awards for a hot
bond repair system and a robotic welding system.
Authorized purchase of equipment to install and
operate a translator for KLCC’s Newport/Deope
Bay site. Adopted a resolution authorizing the
college to enter into an agreement with Lane
County to install a traffic signal at Schafer Drive
and 30th Avenue and to add a third lane to

Schafer Drive. Agreed to continue general fund
support of the Talent Grant, ASLCC Tuition
Grant, and International Scholarship programs.

Survey deadline extended
Because of delays in mail delivery during the
recent inclement weather, the deadline for

returning ED-NET surveys is extended to noon
today. Surveys received after that time will not be
included in the final analysis. Bring your
completed survey to Marie Matsen, Research,
Planning, & Evaluation, ADM 116.

Child care on agenda
Tomorrow’s College Council agenda includes
discussions of child care, ED-NET, computer
support, and sexual harassment. Open to all, the
meetings begins at 2:30 p.m. in the Board Room.

ED-NET to get hearing
College Council is sponsoring two hearings to
solicit your comments regarding Lane’s
participation in ED-NET. The hearings will be
held Tuesday and Wednesday, Feb. 27 and 28,
from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. in the Board Room.

A general membership meeting of the
LCCEF, the classified union, is tomorrow,
Feb. 27, at noon and 5 p.m. in FOR 308.

Remembering Marie
Fxmeral services for Marie Twitty were held on
Saturday. Marie, who was 62 years old, started
with the college as a CETA worker in 1977, and
became a full-time staff member in January 1978.
She has been on disability leave since August
1989. Marie spent her entire career at Lane as a
switchboard operator, first at the Downtown
Center, later on main campus. We’ll remember
her distinctive voice, her impish grin, and her
elegant style. She will be missed.

Curriculum proposals topic of meeting
The curriculum Approval Committee meets
tomorrow, Feb. 27, from 3 to 5 p.m. in BU 203.
On the agenda will be discussion of new courses
in Human Development and Social Science,
workshops in Social Science, and a revised
nutrition course in Health Occupations.



Volunteers wanted for levy campaign
Volunteers are needed to help get out
information on the LCC serial levy. You can lend
a hand in either or all of these activities,

® Contribute money to help defray expenses or
mailings and fliers. Write your check to LCC
Advocates and get it by Friday, March 2, to
either Jay Marston, LCCEA; Jerry Sirois,
LCCEF; or John Bemham, Management
Group.

» Make phone calls to remind people to vote on
the evenings of March 12 through 15. (This is
not asking for a "yes" vote.) To volunteer, call
Laura Tamura, ext. 2301.

# Deliver fliers to homes on Saturday, March 10.
Be at Amazon Community Center, 2700
Hilyard St., at 10 a.m. This is simply dropping
off fliers, not knocking on doors. Let your
bargaining unit head know if you can make it.

Comprehensive evaluations due soon
Faculty comprehensive evaluations for all
probationary faculty employees for the 1989-90
academic year are due to Personnel Services by
5 p.m. Thursday, March 1. If you have misplaced
your list of probationary faculty employees, or if
you cannot meet the March 1 deadline, contact
Germaine Mock, ext. 2283.

Wednesday, Feb. 28, is the deadline to
make reservations for Jack Carter’s

retirement dinner at the Valley River Inn
on Saturday, March 3. Kyou plan to
attend, call Sally Wilson, RP&E, ext 2576.

Names to speak
Jean Names, Small Business Management
program instructor, will present "Owning Your
Own Business" to Willamette High students on
the school’s Career Day, tomorrow, Feb. 27.

Questions about serial levy?

Q, What are voters asked to approve?
Ao Taxpayers are asked to continue
providing the college $725,000 a year more
than the current tax base for four years
starting July 1991, Total amount raised over
the four years will be $2,900,000.
Call ext. 2202 for more information.

New group stresses healthful activities
The Wellness Committee has instituted the

"Better Body Weight Control Group" for all staff
members. The group’s emphasis is on nutrition,
exercise, and lifestyle behaviors. Weekly weigh-
ins are scheduled in PE 112 for Mondays, 7 to 11
a.m.; Thursdays, noon to 5 p.m.; or by appoint
ment. The exercise room, PE 123, is open to staff
on Mondays and Wednesdays, 5:30 to 9 p.m.;
Tuesdays, 4 to 5:30 p.m. and 7:30 to 9 p.m.; and
Fridays, 4 to 6 p.m. For more information, call
Maureen Rice, Health Occ. ext. 2633, or
Charlotte Brown, Health Occ. ext. 2181.

Library liquidates used stock
The library announces an end-of-the-month
clearance, with red tag prices on many items.
Don’t miss the used book sale, today and
tomorrow, Feb. 26 and 27,9 a.m. to 2 p.m.,
second floor lobby. Center Building.

Order your magazine subscriptions
Funds are available for magazine subscriptions.
Acquisitions Librarian Don Ownbey encourages
you to recommend new periodicals, primarily to
support the curriculum. Periodical request forms
are available in the Library at the reference desk
or from Mary Cudney in the Acquisitions
Department. All requests will be reviewed by the
Serials Committee. For more information or a

copy of the Library Periodical Policy, contact
Orabey, ext. 2227, or Cudney, ext. 2832.

Ads

MATERNITY CLOTHES WANTED: Birthright,
a non-profit organization that helps pregnant
women, needs maternity clothes. If anyone has
any that they would like to donate, I vkn be glad
to deliver them. Gloria Schreiber, Financial

Services, ext. 2596.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin at Yachats, sleeps 1-6,
2 night minimum, $55 for 2 nights. Now taldng
reservations for spring and summer. Available
March 9-11, some days during spring break, April,
May and through the summer and fall. Jan
Brandstrom, Counseling, ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

FOR SALE: Super single waterbed, complete
with frame, liner, heater, mattress, all in good
condition, $70. Dulcie Kneen, FTP, ext. 2697,
between 8 a.m. and 2:30 p.m.

FOR SALE: Classic 1959 Ford, 2 door, 6

cylinders, automatic, mechanically restored, runs
great, $1200. Mary Lou Picker, Financial Services,
344-8820, leave message.

College history on display
The second installment of a three-part exhibit on
LCC’s history opens Thursday, March 1, and runs
through the end of the month. The exhibit
commemorates Eugene industrialist Wilfred
Gonyea’s donation of 106 acres to LCC in March
1965, and focuses on the planning, ground
breaking, construction, and dedication of the
main campus.

The LCC Presidents exhibit continues until the

end of February. On continuous display is a
photo-documentary of the Eugene Technical
Vocational School.
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Today
noon Joe Kremers leads a discussion on current

developments in the USSR, Board Room,
noon Ash Wednesday Mass, PE 214.
2:00 Loretta Plaa presents, "Health Tips on

Preparing Quick, Nutritious Foo^" CEN 310.
2:30 ED-NET hearing, Board Room,

Business supports education
Oregon’s post-secondary students should do a
better job of learning basic skills, and fom- and
two-year colleges should be given more money to
teach them. That’s the advice of the Oregon
Business Council, which surveyed business
leaders statewide and presented the results this
month to the Governor’s Commission on Higher
Education.

Businesses need employees with stronger
basic competencies, such as ability to
communicate, calculate, compute, analyze,
reason, solve problems, and understand global
issues, the report says.

Sixty-six percent of respondents agreed that
today’s educational offerings won’t meet the
needs of the year 2000 work force.

Some 89 percent advocated more resources
for core education, which was defined as basic
science, literature, math, and civilization.

Seventy-five percent want more money for
community colleges, and 74 percent want more
resources for four-year schools.

Respondents see post-secondary education as
having a key role in the economy (96%), business
as dependent on improved post-secondary
education (91%), continuing education as
important to business (82%), and retraining of
adult workers as needing a larger percentage of
resources (83%).

Facilities committee to meet

The Facilities Management Committee meets
tomorrow, March 1, at 3:30 p.m. in the Board
Room. The committee will discuss the

Multi-Cultural Center International Advising
Center, Florence Center needs, remodeling of
Health 108, the International Trade Center in the

Downtown Center, parking policies, and
remodeling requests from the budget cycle.

This week on "LCC Today"
This week on "LCC Today" Mary Klacsan talks
with Linda Riepe about the Nanny Program, and
Jim Ellison about the Weekend College and other
non-traditional LCC opportunities. The program
can be seen on TCI Cable channel 35 five times a

week: Monday at 1 p.m., Tuesday at 4 p.m.,
Wednesday at 8:30 a.m., Thursday at 7 p.m., and
Friday at 11:30 a.m. Get to know your colleagues,
watch "LCC Today."

Staff development topic of meeting
The Professional Development Committee meets
Tuesday, March 6, to discuss application and
guideline changes for 1990-91. New forms will be
available the following week. Questions? Call
Pat John, Study Skills, ext. 2439.

Support group started
A support group for chemically dependent
disabled persons meets on Wednesdays from
11 to 11:50 a.m, in MA 253. For more

information, contact Harvey Bond, ext. 2178.
INSTRUCTORS: Please pass this information on
to disabled students in your classes.

The Curriculum/Scheduling office
will be closed tomorrow, March 1,
for staff development

Leam about Nanny Training and
Preschool Teaching options at
Lane Cwnmunity College. Attend
an Open House/Information
Session on:

Thank you
●To everyone who contributed to Jack and Ilene
Carter’s retirement fund. More that $1,700 was

raised for their trip to Hawaii. — Sandy Ing,
Jolene Bowers.

●To everyone who helped in the Jack Carter
Roast last week. And especially to Jane Wojcik,
Kay Mueller, and Dave Sherman and the
Balloon Brigade. - Buck Bailey.

Tuesday, March 6, 1990
From: 4:00 -

HZA 113

6:00 PM

In:

REFfiESHEHEHTS SERVED



Copies available
If you haven’t received a copy of recent issues of
Well, Well, Well.., call Sandy Young at ext. 2199.
February and March issues are particularly
abundant.

Questions about serial levy?
Q. Why does LCC need money?
A. It is estimated that the college needs
$11,8 million to replace or upgrade
equipment and do maintenance in the
next four years. The levy will provide
less than one-fourth of the estimated need.

For more information, call ext. 2202.

Job opportunity
Secretary II, Mechanical Technologies Division,
closes March 9.

Attention faculty
A copy of the 1990 Institutes for College and
University Faculty, sponsored by the National
Endowment for the Humanities, is on display in
the Teaching Learning Center, CEN 310.
Application deadlines for institutes vary, but aU
deadlines are in March.

Ads

FOR SALE: Flatbed trailer, approx. 6’ x 10’, with
stake pockets, excellent for snowmobiles, motor
cycles, etc., smooth towing, $780. Albert Rowe,
FTP, ext. 2500, or 345-3045.

FOR SALE: ’89 SP electronic typewriter, perfect
condition, has pre-print readout and memory,
spare ribbons, retails at $450, asking $150.
Motobecane bicycle, 10-speed, $50. Macintosh
external drive, $400 or best offer. Amaya
Gillespie, Health & P.E., ext. 2215, or 344-7820.

WANTED: Used treadmill. Uoyd Rain,
Purchasing, ext. 2208.

MATERNITY CLOTHES WANTED: Birthright,
a non-profit organization that helps pregnant
women, needs maternity clothes. If anyone has
any that you would like to donate, I will be glad to
deliver them. Gloria Schreiber, Financial

Services, ext. 2596.

FOR RENT: Beach cabin at Yachats, sleeps 1-6,
2 night TTiinimnm, $55 for 2 nights. Now taking
reservations for spring and summer. Available
March 9-11, some days during spring break, April,
May and through the summer and fall. Jan
Brandstrom, Counseling, ext. 2204, or 345-1395.

STUDENT ADVISOR WANTED: Phi Theta

Kappa, the student honor society, needs an
energetic staff member with access to a computer
to oversee PTK activities on campus for the next
two years. This is a volunteer position. Contact
Dolores May, Disabled Student Services, ext.
2662.

Upcoming conferences, seminars,
workshops
Power Communication Skills for Women
April 9, Creswell, $48. A CareerTrack seminar
where you’ll learn how to stand up to conflicts
with confidence and how to handle tough people
and situations.

The College Board National Conference: Admitting
and Counseling Adult Students
April 2 & 3, Washington, D.C. The conference
will focus on questions of policies, programs, and
services for adult students.

Peace: The Unevolved Human Dimension

March 8 -11, U of O. A peace studies conference
of 20 workshops for educators. For more
information, contact Jerome Garger, English and
Foreign Languages, ext. 2419.

Racing to the 21st Century: Technical Education's
Challenge for the '90's
March 29 - April 1, Oklahoma City.

Excellence in Teaching
April 4-6, Reno, Nev., sponsored by the
Association of Collegiate Business Schools and
Programs. The conference features sessions on
improving business-industry relations and faculty
development programs. Dr, Dale Parnell will be
a banquet speaker.

1990 National Conference on Higher Education:
Today's Choices, Tomorrow's Faculty, Shaping the
Future Campus

April 1-4, San Francisco. Workshop topics
include: Transforming the Curriculum;
Department Chairs as Change Agents; Designing
Intellectual Experiences for Students in
Collaborative Settings; Successful Evaluation
Programs; Facilitating Adult Learning on
Campus; Preparing for Faculty Retirement and
Replacement.

For details on the above programs, contact Julie
Baker, TLC, ext. 2160.

LCC Bookstore

3rc(y(oor Center

Clip thisAj

Good for 10% off all

specially
priced "Bargain Books

Computer, Childrens & General
books.

Good Thru March 2nd.


